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VFC PROGRAM UPDATES 

Date:     Aug 09, 2011 
To:        Vaccines for Children (VFC) Enrolled Providers 
From:    Robert Brown, Manager, VFC Program 
 

The VFC Program will begin the distribution of seasonal influenza vaccines beginning this week .We will use 
the pre-booking requests each provider submitted to determine the initial amount to be shipped, which will be 
no more than 25% of your original request in the beginning shipments.  

Seasonal Influenza Vaccine Shipments for 2011-12 

 
Please keep in mind however, the Tennessee VFC Program, as with all other VFC Programs across the nation, 
receives only partial allotments of each presentation per week from CDC of the total allocation. We will do our 
best to get you your allotment of the vaccine types you ordered as soon as we receive it from the manufacturer, 
even if it arrives in partial shipments.  
 
We urge you to begin vaccinating as soon as you receive vaccine; protection will last throughout the flu season. 
Be sure to use the current Vaccine information Statements (VIS) for both LAIV and TIV influenza vaccines 
dated 7/26/11. Attached is a hard copy of the revised form to be used immediately, please discontinue using all 
previous versions. Both VIS can be found on CDC website at http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/pubs/vis/default.htm
 

. 

Additional VFC vaccines may be requested to support New School Immunization requirements. Please 
complete Vaccine Dose Accountability Report with only those vaccines you need. If you have any questions 
feel free to contact me at (615) 532-8513.  

Ordering additional vaccines for New School Immunization requirement 

 

VFC Providers may resume the ordering of Kinrix. To avoid wasting any of the single antigens DTap or IPV 
vaccine you may have in your vaccine inventory.  We ask that you first use the single antigens that you have in 
stock and then replace it with Kinrix for those providers who use Kinrix in their practice.  

DTap-IPV (Kinrix)-Is Now Available! 

 

The VFC Program would like to welcome the newest member of the team, Jeanetta Smith. She will be handling 
the replenishment and distribution of vaccine for the VFC Program, so if you have any issues or problem in 
reference to your vaccine order or shipments please contact her at (615) 253-6915. 

VFC Staff Change 

  
 
 
If you have any questions regarding this memo, please contact me at (615) 532-8513. 
 
 
 



   

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


